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Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday  5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10:45am & 5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.30pm, Sunday 12.30pm 
Chin: Sunday 2.30pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 
Every Friday Assembly is online at 

2.30pm 

 
Sun 5 September 
Father’s Day 
Fri 17 September 
End of Term 3 at 3.15pm 
Mon 4 October 
Start of Term 4 at 8.45am 
Tues 12-Wed 13 October 
Staff RE Conference—no school 
for the children 
Mon 1 November 
School Closure - Report Writing 
Tues 2 November 
Melbourne Cup Public Holiday 
Fri 12 November 
Yr 6 Confirmation 
Mon 15-Fri 26 November 
10 Day Swimming Program 
 
PLEASE TAKE NOTE OF THE 2021 

SCHOOL CLOSURE DAYS 
Tues 12-Wed 13 Oct Staff RE 
Conference (re-scheduled) 
Mon 1 Nov Report Writing 

Dear Parents, 
 
Amid the news that the lockdown has been extended we all try to find ways to 
deal with the feelings that come to the surface. I try to focus daily on the things 
that I am grateful for and to make some time each day to focus on these. Taking 
the time to be appreciative of the here and now rather than looking too far ahead 
or too far behind, is important during uncertain times such as these.  
Participating daily in activities that re-energise us and help to lift our mood such 
as: walking, praying, exercise, connecting with nature, connecting with others and 
with ourselves, meditating, listening to music, humour or simply relaxing support 
our wellbeing.  
 
Joining the Our Lady’s community for the Friday assemblies or the online incur-
sions and events that we have on each week is also a great way to connect with 
others and find the joy in the present. Never hesitate to contact us if you are in 
need of any support, we are here for our community. 
 

NAPLAN 2021 
This week we were able to access our school’s NAPLAN re-
sults and I was very happy to find that the results showed 
that our school was outperforming the State in every area: 
Reading, Writing, Spelling, Grammar and Punctuation and 
Mathematics for both Year 3 and Year 5. Although NAPLAN 
is a snapshot of students’ learning, it is also used as a tool 
by schools to see how they are performing overall. This is a wonderful result for 
our school community as it demonstrates that our students continued to learn and 
grow.  
We owe much of this achievement to you the parents who have supported the 
teachers so brilliantly over last two years. We should all be very proud of our re-
sults and our Year 3 and 5 students. 
 
 

"Each of you should use whatever gift you have received to serve others, as faithful stewards of God’s grace in its various 

forms." 1 Peter 4:10  

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

A FAther’s DAy PrAyer 
Heavenly Father, you entrusted your Son, Jesus, the child of Mary, to the care of 

Joseph, an earthly father. Bless all fathers as they care for their families.  
Give them strength and wisdom, tenderness and patience; support them in the 
work they have to do, protecting those who look to them, as we look to You for 

love and salvation, through Jesus Christ our rock and defender, in union with 
the Holy Spirit, one God forever and ever.  

St Joseph, Pray for all our Fathers.  
Amen 
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Yours sincerely, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Ms Oliver 
Michael S 5C 
Hannah L 1L 
Van Duh C  4H 
Akoldh N 1L 
Zac W 4H 
Ethan N 3F 
Lincoln B 2M 

We hit the headlines in the Star Weekly! 
Many of you know that I have applied for a building permit from the Brimbank Council. Hopefully we will 
have that permit by the end of this month. If things go to plan we hope to start building by the end of June in 
2022. The building should take a year to complete.  
 
Below you will see an article that came out in this week’s Star Weekly and included a schematic, initial draft 
of what the building may look like. It is a very exciting project for our school community which will ensure 
that our students and families have continued access to a contemporary and quality learning environment. 
I’m sure that you are just as excited as I am about this new possibility for our school. 
 

 
 
 

FATHER’S DAY 
Wishing all the Dads, Grandfathers, Step-Fathers, Uncles 
and those we love like Fathers in our community a very 
Happy Father’s Day for Sunday. We hope you are able to 
enjoy their day with people you love and who love you. 



 

Reflections from our Year 5 students on their virtual camp experience. 

 
Asha 5D 
Thank you for all the effort and time you put into the grade 5’s camp day it was so so much fun I think it was 
as close to going as possible, once again thank you so much it was awesome. 
 
Nhien 5C 
Dear All Teachers that organised our camp,  
Thank you so much for organising a virtual camp for us even though we all know that we all would rather be 
at a real camp all together. You put so much effort into the Camp and it all paid off, we had the best camp 
experience ever! Even though it wasn’t a real camp all together, I think everyone in Grade 5 is still thinking of 
this amazing time that we got to have. 
 
Sidney 5C 
Dear Miss Kaan and Miss Marina, 
Thank you so much for putting camp together. It must have been such a hustle. I was so grateful to be a part 
of the first (and hopefully the last) Our Lady’s virtual camp experience! We are all so happy and grateful that 
you (and everyone else involved) went to this level to create a substitute for our camp. 
 
Miller 5C 
To the teachers that made the best home learning day ever. Ms Kaan, Ms Marina, Ms McManus, Ms Pina and 
Ms Oliver. This was one of the funnest and best times. You have put so much time to do this for us so thank 
you very much. You made all the activities as fun as you all are. Again, thank you very much.  
 
Karen 5D 
Dear to all the teacher who organised camp, 
Thank you so much for organising this amazing camp, even though we’re in lockdown right now, you guys 
make the lockdown fun! 
 
Julianna 5C 
Dear teachers, 
Thank you for organising this fun day for us! You put so much time and effort into the camp day and we all 
appreciate this very much. One of the main highlights of the virtual camp was making damper with Miss Kaan, 
it felt like I was on MasterChef! I also loved the quiz that Miss Marina had organised. All of the activities that 
you planned were so fun, that I can’t find the right words to explain it! Once again, thank you for all the hard 
work you did to make this happen. 



 



 

 
 
 

 
 
After Lee Fox showed us where her writing area was, Indi from FI asked Lee why she chose 
to write in the corner by the window? 
Lee Fox replied that as a writer, sometimes you get stuck or you need a break. So what she 
does is look out the window at the garden to give her brain a break or to focus on something 
outside she notices.   
 
This was Indi’s reflection after the incursion. She answered the question ‘What has it got you 
thinking?’ 

 

 

Indi wrote: “When I asked Lee Fox 

a question that made me think of 

where I am going to write like Lee 

Fox wrote in her house in a little 

corner and a table with a lamp 

and it was next to the window. So 

I will write in Ocean Grove at the 

beach house next to a window 

too.  

 

 

 

Indi dressed as George from the Famous Five! 



 



 



 



 



 


